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Monitoring and Reporting of Non-Patented
Prescription Drug Prices
On July 4, 2006, the PMPRB released its first 
quarterly report on non-patented prescription
drug prices: Canadian and Foreign Price Trends, as
part of its role in the National Pharmaceuticals
Strategy (NPS).  Canada’s First Ministers commit-
ted to the development and implementation of
the NPS in September 2004 to address the chal-
lenges to Canada’s health care system arising
from pharmaceuticals.  An important aspect of
the NPS involves achieving international parity on
the prices of non-patented drugs.

This first quarterly report provides an overview of
prescription drug sales and price trends, including
international price comparisons and notable price
changes.  The report covers sales of manufacturers
and wholesalers to pharmacies.  Price trends
reported refer to prices paid by pharmacies
through wholesalers or directly to manufacturers
and not prices paid by consumers or drug plans.

Canadian drug prices are compared to those in
eleven other countries using market exchange
rates and purchasing power parities.  The list of
countries covered in the report (Australia, Finland,
France, Germany, Italy, the Netherlands, New

Zealand, Spain, Switzerland, the United Kingdom,
and the United States) was determined by FPT
governments.  Reporting is presented by various
market segments, by country and by major thera-
peutic class.  The market segments covered
include both generic and non-patented brand
drugs; some information on patented prescription
drugs is also included to complete the overview of
prescription drug trends.

The PMPRB has maintained transparency through-
out the process, including providing opportunities
for the pharmaceutical industry and stakeholders
to review and provide comments on both the
Table of Contents and methodology used in the
Report.  Both the methodologies utilized and the
draft of the Report were reviewed by experts
engaged by the PMPRB.  

The second quarterly report, scheduled for 
publication this fall, will provide further insight
into Canadian and foreign price trends, including
an examination of market structure trends and
the state of competition in prescription drug 
markets.  ■
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the endorsement of the PMPRB
to monitor and report on the
prices of non-patented prescrip-
tion drugs.

The Canadian and Foreign Price
Trends Report is available on our
Web site under Reporting; Non-
Patented Prescription Drug
Prices.  We invite readers to for-
ward their comments and or
questions to pmprb@pmprb-
cepmb.gc.ca. 

Amendments to the Patented Medicines
Regulations, 1994 – Publication in the 
Canada Gazette, Part II
Work has progressed on amending the Patented
Medicines Regulations, 1994, since original propos-
als were first published in the Canada Gazette,
Part I, on December 31, 2005.  Since then, stake-
holder comments were received and we have met
with Rx&D, the association for Canada’s research-
based pharmaceutical companies.  Further 
revisions have been made as a result of all the
feedback we received.

The revised regulatory package, including an
updated Regulatory Impact Analysis Statement
(RIAS), was recently presented to the Minister of
Health for approval.  Upon ministerial approval,
the package will be submitted to the Treasury
Board Cabinet Committee for approval for final
publication in the Canada Gazette, Part II.  The
regulations will come into force on the day on
which they are registered.  ■


